Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
ATKINS - LAKE CITY
The Department of Transportation District 2 announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATES AND TIMES: Virtual: March 4, 2025, open house 5:30 p.m. – 6:00 p.m., presentation and public comment period 6:00 p.m.

In-Person: March 6, 2025, open house 4:30 p.m. – 6:00 p.m., presentation and public comment period 6:00 p.m.

PLACES: Virtual: www.nflroads.com/vph

In-Person: FDOT Perry Maintenance Crew Building, 657 Plantation Road, Perry, FL 32348

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) District 2 invites you to the Hybrid Public Meeting for the Main Street over Pimple Creek Project Development & Environment (PD&E) Study. The PD&E Study is evaluating alternatives to replace the Main Street bridge over Pimple Creek. The public meeting is being conducted to give interested persons an opportunity to express their opinions and concerns regarding the project.

For your convenience, there are several options to participate in the public meeting including an in-person option and a virtual/online option. All participants, regardless of the platform they choose, will receive the same information on the proposed project, and all comments received in-person, virtually, or electronically, carries equal weight. For more information regarding the project, please visit the project website at www.nflroads.com/pimplecreek.

The environmental review, consultation, and other actions required by applicable federal environmental laws for this project are being, or have been, carried out by the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) pursuant to 23 U.S.C. § 327 and a Memorandum of Understanding dated May 26, 2022, and executed by the Federal Highway Administration and FDOT. Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status. 

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Thomas Redding, PE, Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation, 1109 S. Marion Avenue, Lake City, FL 32025, (386)961-7520 or Thomas.redding@dot.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Thomas Redding, PE, Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation, 1109 S. Marion Avenue, Lake City, FL 32025, (386)961-7520 or Thomas.redding@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Thomas Redding, PE, Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation, 1109 S. Marion Avenue, Lake City, FL 32025, (386)961-7520 or Thomas.redding@dot.state.fl.us.
